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Debra A. Howland
Executive Director & Secretary
NH Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301

Re: DW 13-125, Pennichuck East Utility, Inc.
Petition for Financing of Water Main Improvements
Locke Lake and Avery Estates Water Systems

Dear Ms. Howland:

In the testimony filed by Pennichuck East Utility, Inc.’s (PEU) Chief
Financial Officer, Larry D. Goodhue, on April 29, 2013, in the above-captioned
proceeding, Mr. Goodhue indicated at p. 6 that Drinking Water State Revolving
Loan Fund (SRF) financings had been approved by the Company’s Board of
Directors and submitted for approval to the City of Nashua, Pennichuck
Corporation’s sole shareholder. He also indicated that documentation of
shareholder approval would be provided to the Commission when available.
Accordingly, please find attached a copy of the Resolution by the City of Nashua
approving PEU entering into two SRF loans administered by the New Hampshire
Department of Environmental Services in the amounts of $400,000 and $450,000
for Locke Lake and Avery Estates respectively.

An original and six copies of this cover letter and Resolution are provided
and an electronic version has been sent to the service list. Please advise if there
are any questions concerning this filing.

Enclosure
cc via electronic mail:

Service List
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Very truly yours,

Thomas B. Getz


